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- AS DELIVERED-  



Mr. Chairman. 

 

I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Member States of the European Union. 

 

The Candidate Countries Turkey, the former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Montenegro, and 

Albania, and the country of the Stabilisation and Association Process and potential candidate 

Bosnia and Herzegovina, align themselves with this statement.  

 

At the outset, I would like to thank Ms. Bettina Tucci Bartsiotas, Assistant Secretary-General, 

Controller; and Ms. Carole Wamuyu Wainaina, Assistant Secretary-General, from the Office of 

Human Resources Management, for introducing the reports of the Secretary General. I would 

also like to thank Mr. Carlos Ruiz Massieu, Chair of the Advisory Committee on Administrative 

and Budgetary Questions, and the Under-Secretary-General for Internal Oversight Services, 

Ms. Heidi Mendoza, for introducing their respective reports. I would also like to take this 

opportunity to welcome Ms. Mendoza on her first appearance in this committee in her new 

capacity 

Mr Chairman, 

  






